Notes for PAC Meeting Monday 9t September

Extract from the minutes of the PAC Meeting
Monday 9th September 2013 at 7.00pm

13/02808/0UT Outline application for the erection of 35 dwellings and
associated works including access and layout
arrangements (including provision of 7 self build plots)
Land North West of Boreham Mill Bishopstrow Road,
Warminster
Councillor Macdonald started the discussion with this application saying that his view
was not a nimby view and that he does not live near to the site, his view is based on
decades of being involved in taking an interest in looking after all that is best about
Warminster and improving that which needs it. We have to consider this now as a
straightforward understandable desire by those who want to make money against
those of us who want to look after the special features of our town.
The official position still remains that Wiltshire Council has inherited the local plans
produced by the former District Council, these remain in place until superseded by
policies in the Wiltshire Core Strategy which will be adopted in late 2013. We
therefore have to rely on those policies and they back refusal very strongly. Time
after time Warminster and The River Wylye get special mention in those policies.
Firstly it is outside the line around the town established for development. Much is
said in policies about the setting of Warminster.

¢ In Bradford on Avon, Warminster, the villages and therefore Bishopstrow, The
District Council will seek to achieve a sustainable balance between the
competing demands for development and environmental protection added to
that the Council is firmly committed to the preservation of the water meadows
of the Wylye.

e Policy C1 states that in order to maintain the quality and variety of the
countryside the water environment and the wildlife will be protected,
conserved and enhanced through the control of development. The water
environment will be protected and enhanced for the sake of their beauty,
diversity of landscape, the wealth of natural resources and for the nature
conservation, agricultural and recreational reasons. Development would have
an adverse effect on the integrity and continuity of the District's characteristic
landscape features, which includes water courses and their associated wildlife
and will only be permitted if the planning benefits of the proposal outweigh the
harm to local nature conservation interests.

e Policy C9, development proposals should ensure that they do not adversely
affect the water quality, quantity, amenity, visual quality or value as a wildlife
habitat of a river or watercourse where there would be significant harm to
landscape, visual amenity, nature conservation interests, public enjoyment or
a risk of flooding.

e The housing policy states the identification of suitable land for housing
development in Warminster is limited by various factors, which can be
summarised as follows: the River Wylye is designated an SSSI and together
with the River Were are of visual, amenity and nature conservation
importance to the town. The floodplain of the rivers Wylye and Were are
unsuitable for development.






